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	St. Raphaela’s Primary School

Parents Association




	MINUTES OF MEETING

	Date:  
	   12th May 2016


Present:

Caroline Fox, Maria Doheny, Paula McKenna, Joy Wright, Frances O Driscoll, Catherine Byrne, Majella Henehan, Jane Fitzgerald, Martin Jud, Roisin Langley, Nuala Brennan, Helen Walsh , Elaine O Dwyer, Ena Maguire, Claire Joyce, 
Ms Doheny said the opening prayer 

Minutes from Aprils meeting approved- Roisin Langley and Nuala Brennan
Activity review: 
Scavenger Hunt
· Great success with over 80 families attending 
· Huge thanks to Garrett Kelly and Darren for organising

· We have a formula that works and can roll out for years to come!

Car Park Safety Week
· Massive thanks to all who volunteered for this week

· Overall a very positive week – Gilly is collating feedback from volunteers which she will disseminate 

· Issue remains that there are a small number of parents who are not compliant but the vast majority behave in a considerate and responsible manner. 

Yearbooks
· These are complete and are with the PA for payment. Garrett Kelly is organising payment. Is slightly more complicated as we have euro cheques and it is a sterling transaction and the PA does not have a credit card or online banking facilities. Garrett will have this payment sorted by the end of the week. 

Upcoming Events 

NCBI Clothing Appeal
· Need to set a date for the next clothing collection. Niamh Lyndon was not available this evening so will ask her to set a suitable date. Niamh now works full time so is unable to be there on the morning the clothes are collected. Martin very kindly offered to meet the NCBI rep and load the truck on the day. 
Actions:

· Niamh will liaise with Ms Corry to set a date and with Martin in relation to the day itself.
Communion. 

· Majella represented the communion committee. 

· Reports that 2nd class parents would like information on the timelines, party etc – those who have not had a communion before didn’t realise there was a party so need to promote the day asap
· Invites will be issued this so as of yet don’t know numbers due to attend. 

· Letter went to parents on Tuesday asking for help providing food and 14 responses in already
· Discussion around time to start photos – agreed 1pm so people have a chance to get to the school.

· Sourcing a new supplier of individualised cupcakes and communion cake. 

· Actions: 

· PA/School need a cash and carry card – we have talked a lot about it and now need to get one. 
· Need to purchase 2 large burcos to make the process much smoother on communion days and at all other events – cake sales etc. – otherwise have to trek from staff room with kettles of boiling water. Ideal situation would be burcos like the one in the staff room which are plugged into the water supply. Unanimous approval from everyone (particularly those who have done the water runs at different events ( ) to purchase the burcos. 

· Check status of invites

· Communion committee advised to purchase a one for all voucher for the man who every year gives the uplighters to the school to say thank you. 
· Need to send an email to 2nd class parents outlining the timelines of the day and what to expect for those who have not been at a communion in Raphaelas before . Jane will email Caroline a memo she has been working on
· Emily and Jane starting work on the timetable for family photos
· Senior infant reps to text their classes clarifying that we need help from those too. 
6th Class Graduation Party/Confirmation
· Catherine Byrne represented the Graduation Committee 

· Reported all in hand organisation wise

· Remaining issues to be resolved surround pizza or no pizza and who would pay for it and that the decision had been made not to do cupcakes/cakes.

· Robust discussion on funding. Issues considered were the fact that PA now pay for yearbooks for 6th class which are circa €1,000. School traditionally pays for or provides pizza. 
· Chair raised the issue around sustainability of this spend by the PA (yearbooks & pizza & cupcakes) for future years if finances are not as healthy in the PA as they are now.
· Feedback from the girls is they look forward to the pizza – it is a “thing” they have been looking forward to as part of the wider event. Feedback from the parent reps present is that it would be a shame to not have the individualised cupcakes. 

· All felt that the parents and children had been in the school for 8 years and it is important that the graduation party meets the expectations of the classes in a positive way and also recognises the effort put in by class reps over the last 8 years to help in the various events etc. 

· Agreed that if appropriate PA will fund pizzas and cupcakes. €500 approved in expenditure without requiring further approval. 

Uniform
· Discussion around the uniform. We are remaining with current supplier 

· Ms Corry and Caroline Fox met School Wearhouse 

· They will inform us if they are out of stock on any items and will provide us with a restock date

· Discussed issues on school coat, zips on tracksuit bottoms and the rationale behind why they are the way they are.

· One parent asked if we had discussed the tracksuit quality with him – no the material had not come up in the discussion. General feeling at the meeting was the quality of tracksuit material was good and had lasted through a few siblings. Discussed knee and elbow pads- overall most not in favour of this option as an amendment. 

· Lucy has offered to set up an email for uniform issues that will monitor issues as they arise – She will discuss with Ms Corry. Those present felt this was a good proposal. 
Uniform Sale
· Clarified that this will be held in the evening Thursday 23rd June.  School calendar which states Wednesday will be amended to reflect this. 
· Girls can wear own clothes to school Thursday 23rd and Friday 24th 
· As before flyer will be sent out. Parents to provide their own “float/change”.

Back to School Party
· Caroline will do a proposal and send to all on committee and then will organise. May be an idea to have it sooner rather than later in September before the weather starts to cool.

Library

· In reality there are not enough volunteers to run the library every week. Proposal to move it to every second week unless this situation changes. Good discussion about ways to encourage parents to volunteer so we are not always relying on the same few parents,
· Needs some investment in terms of additional books and as an aside mentioned the new library in our Ladys Grove which looks beautiful http://ourladysgrove.ie/our-library 
· Jane Fitzgerald may have a contact who can source books at a discounted cost

· Thank you to Nuala and Christine for the significant amount of work involved in the library. 

· If we cannot get more volunteers then will need to reduce the frequency of the library. 
Actions: 

· Paula offered to design a poster encouraging volunteers to volunteer! 
· Timetable of classes and library days to be sent to Caroline and Paula for poster and website
· Class reps will all get involved in a strong drive for volunteers.
· All present in favour of additional funding for books
· Nuala and Jane will liaise re discounted books
Finances/Spending
· CF lodged €407 lodged for Clothing collection. 
Outstanding approvals not yet spent

· €300 approved for Drama at previous meeting – not yet claimed.
· Approval to purchase 10/20 Chess boards at previous meeting – not yet claimed. 
Approvals for spending

· Revisited purchasing maths boxes for all classes in time for September – unanimously supported. 

· Storage container for sports equipment deemed a great idea – circa €1,300– important to furnish the inside appropriately so the maximise the space. Awaiting approval from Board of Management
· Due to the number of children now doing hockey the team needs a 2nd goalie outfit – circa €500-€600. All in favour of this spend
· New PA system. Caroline met Toomey Audio Visual who have quoted for an improved PA system in the Hall and a portable PA system. PA all in favour of this. Awaiting approval from Board of Management. 

· All present in favour of purchasing additional books for the library 

· Agreed to purchase Burcos in time for communion 

Class reps

· Those who have been class rep for two years will start to think about finding a replacement. PA committee may do a drive on this also 

Board of Management update:

· No Update
Handover Documents

Request that all PA members who were involved in an initiative send a complete file on the event (a handover document) to straphaelaspa@yahoo.co.uk so we have a back-up of all processes in place

Next Meeting 

This will be a social one on Thursday June 2nd (after sports day). Ena has offered to arrange venue etc ! 
